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Hernando Beach Property Owners Association Newsletter ~ April 2019 

Our next meeting will 

be held Thursday,  

April 4th, at 7:00pm at 

the HB Coast Guard  

Auxiliary,  doors open 

at 6:45pm. 

~~~~~~~~ 

The purpose of this 

organization is to 

unite the property 

owners of  

Hernando Beach for 

Civic purposes that 

lead to improved 

quality of life. 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
APRIL 2019 

 
I don’t know about all of you but I am looking forward to the 
weather getting warmer and maybe we’ll be lucky and it will chase 
away all these germs that are flying around.  I don’t think I have 
ever seen or heard of so many people being sick with all sorts of 
bronchial infections.  You know it gets bad when you go to your 
doctor and even he is sick!  So please everyone take care and 
like they say wash your hands often and if you aren’t feeling well, 
just listen to your body and take it easy. 
 
On a brighter thought – at the end of each year we are so pleased 
that our membership has grown.  You always lose a few members 
each year who either move away or unfortunately pass away but 
going back a few years we had 145 members in 2016, then 149 in 
2017, and last year ended with 168 members.  We are very happy 

(Continued on page 3) 
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BEAUTIFUL WATERFRONT Custom 4 Bedroom, POOL, ELEVATOR, 
Boat Lift Home.. Built in 2010 w/So Many Upgrades..Gourmet Kitchen 
offers Exotic Granite Counters, Wood Cabinets w/Crown & Soft Close 
Drawers, Travertine Back Splash, Stainless Steel Appliances.. Master 
Suite is Spacious w/an Award Winning WOW Gorgeous Bathroom... to 
Pamper Yourself: Soaking Tub, Huge Shower w/2 Rain Heads, Exotic 
Granite & 2 Wood Cabinets. Beveled Glass Dbl Door Entry, Reverse 
Trey Ceilings w/Cove Lighting, Imported Travertine Floors, Bay & 
Transom Windows, Elegant Wood Stairs, Block Glass & Automatic 
Shades to Name a few. Man Cave Garage, Screened & Heated Lap 
Pool w/Sun Shelf & Seats. Love the Decks esp 
the Roof Top for a View of Hernando Beach & 
the Gulf. A Much Newer Equipped Home with-
out going thru Building.  $625,000 
 
Call us the Oakland team of Re/Max Ad-
vantage Realty for a personal tour of this beau-
tiful home. 
 
TheOaklandTeam@gmail.com 
Certified Home Luxury Marketing Specialist 
 
Sharie Oakland 352-584-5026 
Brittney Oakland 352-616-8200 

 
 

mailto:TheOaklandTeam@gmail.com
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The Beachcomber 
Published by Hernando Beach  
Property Owners Association 

 
Deadline for ads, articles, and news:   

 
April 8th for publication  

in our May Issue.  
 

Yearly advertising prices:   
1/8  - $85.00 
1/4 - $170 

1/2 - $297.50 
full size $595.00 

 
Interested in advertising with the  

Beachcomber and reaching hundreds of  
Hernando Beach Residents  

please e-mail or call: 
 
 

Jennifer Brown, Editor  678-1795  
HBPOABeachcomber@gmail.com 

 

To ensure receipt of your email, please put Beachcomber in the subject. 

 

to report that even though we are only 4 months 
into 2019 we have 172 members which is fan-
tastic!   
 
Thanks to all of you for encouraging your neigh-
bors to come to our meetings and/or join our as-
sociation.  It is difficult when you move into a 
new home and you don’t know anyone and real-
ly nice to have someone welcome you and pull 
you into the circle.  So good job everyone and 
let’s make sure we reach out to all who are new! 
 
How great is it that we have so many good 
things to look forward to.  Have you seen the 
Triangle lately?  It is so nice and clean and pret-
ty flowers starting to bloom.  Once we get rid of 
the cat tails, which we are working on, we will be 
able to see how beautiful that area is every time 
we pass by. 
 
How about the festivals that we’ve had.  Unfor-
tunately I was out of town for the Crime Watch 
festival but how nice to hear how much fun eve-
ryone had with good food, good entertainment 
and how wonderful we collected so much thanks 
to Sarge Dendy for the 50/50! 
 
Also the T Shirts that are sold for donation to the 
Crime Watch are really great!  I encourage you 
to make sure you get one before they are gone.  
They are a really good quality of material and 
how fun to have everyone know you are from 
Hernando Beach Florida as the logo on the front 
shows! 
 
Now our Hospitality Committee is holding their 
first Ladies Tea on April 13th!  Have you got your 
ticket yet?  Well hurry up, it is right around the 
corner! 
 
So keep your eyes and ears open because 
there are many exciting things happening here, 
right in your area, so you and your family and 
friends can enjoy the good life at Hernando 
Beach! 
 
Thank you, 
 
Kathleen Frase 
President,  
Hernando Beach Property Owners Association  
 

(Continued from page 1) 
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Hernando Beach Property Owners Association 
P. O. Box 3198, Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 
 

2019 Board of Directors 
 

President:  Kathleen Frase - (352)340-4309 
Vice President:  Benny Martinez - (352)688-5702 

Secretary:  Pat Cordova - (352)556-5788  
Treasurer:  Bud Frase - (352)340-4309 
Director:  Fran Baird - (352)650-9213 

Director:  Joy Martinez - (352)688-5702 
Director:  Toby Wightman - (352)600-9753 

Director:  Joe Wachs - (352)610-9098 
Past President Director:  Gladys Moore - (352)597-2676 

 
 

Committee Chairperson 
 

Government Affairs - John Paul Reeve 
Hospitality Committee - Betsy Chichester - (352)650-2268 
Landscaping Committee - Gladys Moore - (352)597-2676 

Beachcomber - Jen Brown - (352)678-1795 
 

Board Meetings held the morning before the Membership Meeting. 
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MINUTES OF HBPOA MEETING,  
COAST GUARD BUILDING 
March 7, 2019 @ 7:00 PM 

 

     Kathy Frase, President, called the meeting to 
order at 7:10 PM and invited all present to stand 
for the Pledge of Allegiance.  She welcomed all 
present, including three new members:  Suzie 
Oyler and Bill and Patty Roberts.   

     Our president then called for a motion to ac-
cept the February Minutes as published in the 
Beachcomber.  Cal Holland so moved, motion 
was seconded by Sarge Dendy and passed.  

     In the absence of Bud Frase, Treasurer, Kathy 
gave the Treasurer’s Report as follows: 

Balance on Hand as of 2/01/19 was $23,809.61 
and as of 2/28/19 was $23,626.78.  The report 
will be filed for audit. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

     Renewal HBPOA membership for 2019……
Kathy reminded us that the deadline to renew 
ones membership was 2/28/19 although certainly 
no one will be turned away.  She also pointed out 
that as of tonight’s meeting our count was 162 
members and, apparently tonight 16 more have 
been added.  We have exceeded the count of 
168 at the end of last year already and the year 
is still young! 

     PayPal…..In an effort to make joining our as-
sociation even easier, we are having PayPal set 
up so that dues can be paid online.  This should 
be very helpful to those who perhaps travel a lot 
or who are snowbirds and hopefully will help our 
numbers to grow even more. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

     Triangle Maintenance…..Kathy shared that 
the Triangle is in very nice shape now, having 
been weeded and cleaned with the grass mowed 
and edged.  In addition there are new flowers as 
well as a new tree.  They are working on having 
someone do the weeding at least once a month 
and, in the meanwhile, there will be a service 
mowing and edging every couple of weeks. 

(Continued on page 6) 
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HERNANDO BEACH 
SHIRTS & HATS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The 2019 Edition of Hernando Beach T-
shirts and hats have arrived. T-shirts 

are available for each donation of 
$10.00 & a limited number of hats are 

available for a donation of $5.00.  
Donations benefit the Hernando Beach 

Crime Watch. Hats and shirts  
are available at the monthly  

Crime Watch meeting. 

Note:  At this point in the Agenda, our speaker for 
the evening arrived and the business part of the 
meeting was interrupted so that we could turn our 
attention to the speaker. 

Kathy introduced Sheriff Al Nienhuis who was 
present along with several of his deputies.  He 
began his comments by reminding us that he re-
ports to us, the citizens and to no one else.  He 
also wanted to be sure that we were aware of 
their program called, “The Careline,” which was 
set up for people who live alone to call in daily or 
be called to be sure that he/she is okay.  Not only 
has this program proven invaluable for keeping 
tabs on such individuals but sometimes this pro-
gram provides the only human contact that some 
of these folks might have on any given day.   

     The Sheriff made some preliminary remarks 
about the “Neighbors by Ring” program which his 
office has fairly recently joined.  In very simple 
terms, it is an electronic neighborhood watch in-
volving a free App that facilitates communication 
with ones neighbors as well as law enforcement.  
He explained that his remarks were a prelude to 
a presentation by Detective Shawn Galarza 
whom he introduced as a “hero” in the depart-
ment and gave several examples to back up this 
accolade.  Before Sheriff Al took his leave, he 
opened the floor to any questions/concerns from 
the audience and addressed many concerns of 
individuals.  One very interesting bit of infor-
mation was that as of March 1

st
, Hernando Coun-

ty has two fulltime marine deputies. 

     Detective Galarza introduced himself as the 
Homeland Security and Intelligence Officer for 
the Hernando County and gave some details 
about his background.  In an effort to find a pro-
gram that could save the department money and 
at the same time be beneficial to the community, 
he attended a national conference where a 
presentation was made to promote the App, 
Neighbors by Ring.  He was so convinced by 
what he saw that he brought the idea to the Her-
nando County Sheriff’s Department and they are 
now partnering with Ring and with the community 
to better engage with the neighborhood to create 
a vast neighborhood watch. 

     Ring started with doorbells but now has entire 
home security systems, spotlights with cameras, 
LED cameras and smoke alarms and are con-
stantly evolving to come up with new innovations 
for home security.  Their mission is to reduce 
crime in neighborhoods and their motto is 
“Always Home.”  Most recently with the Neigh-
bors by Ring, crime is being reduced by 50% in 
neighborhoods.  By texting hernandocounty to 
555888, you can download the free Neighbors 
App and utilize it to see what’s happening in your 
community right now.  This App can also be used 
with many other home security systems.  You 
can be alerted to situations, can share videos or 
other information that might be vital in preventing 
a potential home invasion or perhaps a safety is-
sue not involving crime.  Detective Galarza 

(Continued from page 5) 

(Continued on page 8) 
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Hernando Beach Residents 
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3317 SHOAL LINE BLVD. 
HERNANDO BEACH, FL  34607 

VOICE (352)683-6266 
FAX (352)686-1321 

TOLL FREE (888)559-6266 
 

WE KNOW WATERFRONT PROPERTY  
AND IT’S UNIQUE INSURANCE NEEDS! 

HERNANDO BEACH CRIME WATCH 
NEEDS VOLUNTEERS 

 
Hernando Beach Crime Watch Committee is looking 
for some volunteers to help drive around our area.  All 
you need is to have a few hours a week available to 
drive around with a buddy.  Sometimes just the extra 
presence seen in a community is a deterrent for 
crime.  All Hernando Beach Residents are invited to 
their monthly meetings, the second Wednesday of 
each month at 7:00pm at HB VFW. We hope you will 
join us even if you do not have time to drive/ride in 
our crime watch car. 

  

showed many examples in his presentation of 
situations where this vast neighborhood watch 
has prevented a crime from occurring.  It is also 
helpful to know that anonymity is always main-
tained.  Another very efficient aspect of the 
Neighbors App is the ability for individual portals 
for law enforcement in any given community, al-
lowing the officer responsible for policing a spe-
cific community to access a zone specifically for 
that community instead of having to scroll 
through feeds from other communities. 

     By doing these presentations, Detective 
Galarza is able to give out Ring cameras and the 
department is also able to donate cameras to 
people who have been victimized multiple times 
and victims of domestic violence and will even 
install cameras for those who are not able to do it 
themselves.  All of this is an effort to interact with 
communities and promote community policing.  
At the end of Detective Galarza’s very informa-
tive presentation, two Ring cameras were raffled 
off and were won by our new member, Bill Rob-
erts and by Jesse Manno! 

(Continued from page 6) 

(Continued on page 10) 
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appliance or 
plumbing leak 

Is your home or business suffering from damage caused by 

Cast Iron Pipe Failure  ●  Water (                 ) 
Wind  ●  Hail  ●  Storm Flood 
Fire  ●  Sinkhole  ●  Raccoon 

 
 
 
 

We are a State licensed and bonded company working for you.  We strive to 
help get you the maximum settlement possible our of your insurance claim!  

Let us handle all the paperwork, phone calls, inspections and everything else 
that is brought on after filing a claim. 

   

352-686-6222 

352-585-1860 (after hours) 
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REPORTS: 

     Landscaping…..Gladys Moore stated that 
most of her report was covered by Kathy Frase 
earlier  but did add that a real concerted effort is 
going to be made to get rid of the cattails which 
have pretty much taken over the pond there.  
Gladys also made a motion that we allocate 
$85.00/month to pay for a gardner to mow and 
edge the grass at the Triangle and at Hwy. 19.  
Joy Martinez seconded and the motion passed. 

     Publicity…..Jen Brown informed us that the 
deadline for this month for submissions will be 
March 12

th
 since our meeting date was so close 

to the 10
th
. 

     Hospitality…..Betsy Chichester on behalf of 
her enthusiastic as well as appreciated commit-
tee started her report by thanking Kellie Dodson 
for providing the homemade cupcakes for to-
night’s meeting.  She then focused on several 
different areas: 

1) Ladies’ Tea will be held on 4/13/19 at Betsy’s 

home.  Invitations were handed out tonight and 
ladies who are ready were encouraged to go 
ahead and buy tickets.  She also encouraged us 
to invite neighbors to attend whether they belong 
to POA or not since that would be a good way to 
perhaps interest them in joining. 

2) The Fall Festival is shaping up to be a great 
community affair and is being referred to as the 
Five F’s (Fall Festival, Friends, Fun, and Food)!  
It remains scheduled for October 12

th
 and every-

thing points to a great day at the Beach!  She is 
hopeful that a lot of people from our community 
will come out and enjoy this event. 

3) Anyone who has an idea about a possible ac-
tivity that would be good for our POA is urged to 
share that idea with the Hospitality Committee, 
whose main purpose is to encourage participa-
tion and promote friendship among the residents 
of the beach.  She asked that we each bring a 
friend to next month’s meeting and that we ladies 
invite a girl friend to the April Tea. 

4) Lastly, the drawing for the monthly door prize 

(Continued from page 8) 

(Continued on page 11) 
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was held.  Remember that the winner must be 
present to win.  At least 8 names were drawn be-
fore Bennie Martinez’s was called and he claimed 
a beautiful basket! 

     Port Authority…..Bennie Martinez reported 
that the last meeting was well attended and that 
the focus was on the budget, the dredging project 
for Pine Island, and Mitigation Bank.  Steve Bar-
ton showed us on a map the area owned by 
Charles Sasser that is in question and also point-
ed out that the Port Authority, BOCC, and many 
residents of Hernando Beach are very much 
against this project which could have a very neg-
ative impact on our community.  One huge possi-
ble impact if this project were to go through could 
be flooding of homes on Flamingo Blvd. during 
storm surges or even just high tides.  The BOCC 
website listed at least 7 negative impacts that 
could occur.  The deadline for expressing ones 
concerns to the Army Corps of Engineers is to-
morrow, the 9

th
, and given the constraints of time 

Steve strongly suggested that individuals email 
these concerns and, to that end, provided an 

(Continued from page 10) 

(Continued on page 12) 
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email address to all interested.  Kathy shared that 
an excellent letter signed by the Port Authority, 
County Commissioners and HBPOA was sent by 
registered mail to arrive today to express our op-
position to this project’s being approved by the 
Army Corps of Engineers; furthermore, individu-
als can email Kathy for a copy of the letter if de-
sired.  She reassured us that our board and the 
GAC are very much on top of this situation and 
will keep the members informed.  Lastly Sarge 
Dendy announced that thanks to a number of do-
nors, the Port Authority meetings will be held at 
the Coast Guard Building at least through this 
year. 

     Crime Watch…..Joe Wachs reported on be-
half of Larry Mayer that they just had a very suc-
cessful fund raiser at the Drunken Mullet and also 
had a booth at the recent Swamp Fest.  As al-
ways, Joe encouraged new members and also 
any interested resident to come to the monthly 
meetings at the VFW on the second Wednesday 
of each month.  Kathy made us aware that Kelly 
Reeve brought beautiful new tee shirts with Her-
nando Beach logo and urged us to get one for a 
donation of $15. 

     PIW…..Kathy Frase took a few minutes to talk 
about the PIW held last night here at the Coast 
Guard Building re the Sport Fishing Landing Ap-
plication(H1833) and made it clear that the Board 
is determined to see this application process all 
the way to the end hopefully to see it defeated.  
She asked for a show of hands from the mem-
bers as to whether this represents the desires of 
the majority in this matter and a show of hands 
demonstrated that it does.  Kathy read a letter on 
behalf of HBPOA to the BOCC, that contains the 
following resolution: 

RESOLVED,  that  the  HBPOA   
Governmental  Affairs  Committee (GAC), 
by  and  through  its  Chairman,  Dr. John Paul 
Reeve is hereby authorized to petition the Her-
nando County Board of County Commissioners, 
(BOCC) for party status for and on behalf of the 
Association and its members, and to represent 
them, or appoint alternates,  in all proceedings 
and for all purposes relating to an application for 
rezoning, filed by Tommy Evans, as applicant 
and representative for Sport Fisher-

(Continued from page 11) 

(Continued on page 13) 
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man’s  Landing,  Inc., involving a certain canal 
front lot located in the Southwest Corner of Cali-
enta Street and Gulf Coast Drive, Hernando 
Beach, Hernando County, Florida, and which is 
more particularly identified as H1833 by Hernan-
do County Planning and Zoning. 
 

Joy Martinez moved and Jesse Manno seconded 
the motion to approve this petition and the motion 
was passed by 99% of the attendees. 

     GAC…..Jon Paul Reeve reinforced the POA’s 
position of opposing H1833, assured members 
that the GAC is on top if the situation.  He ex-
plained that we will need members who would be 
willing to speak up at Planning and Zoning and/or 
BOCC when this petition comes up for discus-
sion.  He also asked that residents send an email 
to the individual commissioners as well as P&Z 
members and staff stating their opposition and to 
be sure and ask that the email be included in the 
record.  Kathy Frase emphasized how important 
it is to attend these public meetings to show sup-
port for our cause. 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

     Rotary Club…..On behalf of the Rotary Club 
of Spring Hill, Mike Prescott made a pitch for sup-
port for their annual Pancake Breakfast Fundrais-
er to be held on 4/13/19 at Applebee’s on County 
Line Road.  All proceeds from this and from all 
fundraisers will go directly to help those in need 
in Hernando County.  Mike enumerated all the 
good works that Rotary does for the community.  
Those who can’t attend the actual breakfast were 
encouraged to buy tickets and donate them back 
to be used for someone in need to attend. 

     April Speaker…..It is hoped that Keith Kolaso 
will be able to speak at our April meeting but not 
confirmed at this time. 

ADJOURNMENT….Fran Baird moved and Sarge 
Dendy moved for adjournment at 8:55. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Patricia Cordova, Rec. Sec. 
 

(Continued from page 12) 
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      Hernando Beach Marina is an all inclusive FULL SERVICE  
marina with mechanical/boat  maintenance, ship store,  

boat rentals and bottom painting.   
We have the most reliable High/Dry   with two forklifts and  

Wet Slips available for rent and transients. 
 

You’ll feel confident in storing your boat in our  
safe gated yard. 

 
• Protection against the elements 

• Secure gated facility 
• Access to work/wash racks 

• Unlimited launches 
• Dockhand assistance 

• Dual Forklifts for faster and more convenient service 
• Certified mechanics on site 

• Ship Store 

 
Restaurant on premises.   

Stop by for lunch or dinner at the Tropical Grill 
 

www.hernandobeachmarinas.com 
Email:  hernandobeachmarina@yahoo.com 

 
4139 Shoal Line Blvd, Hernando Beach, FL  34607 

Phone:  352-596-2952 

FLORIDA-FRIENDLY LANDSCAPING 

The Hernando County Florida-Friendly Landscap-
ing™ program offers classes and workshops year-
round to help residents learn how to save time, 
money and water when maintaining their lawns and 
gardens. All classes will be presented by Florida-
Friendly Landscaping™ Program Coordinator Lilly 
Browning. The schedule of classes and workshops 
along with a short description of each is listed be-
low. 
 
Free Class: Common Insects and the Plants 
They Love 
Residents are invited to attend “Common Insects 
and the Plants They Love” on Thursday, April 4, 
2019 at 10:30 a.m. at the West Hernando Library 
located at 6335 Blackbird Avenue in Brooksville. 
Learn the difference between beneficial insects and 
pest insects common to our area. Learn how to 
avoid the pests and appreciate our allies. No regis-
tration necessary. 
 
Free Class: Shabby Chic Landscapes 
Residents are invited to attend “Shabby Chic Land-
scapes” on Wednesday, April 10, 2019 at 10:30 

(Continued on page 16) 
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3436 SHOAL LINE BLVD., HERNANDO BEACH, FL  
Team@WeaverGroupOffice.com 

352.592.7576 

3344 Mangrove Dr., Hernando Beach 
Private Master Suite with Balcony 
3 BR/2 BA with Fireplace 
Direct Gulf Access, Dock $299,000 

6372 Bear Trail, Weeki Wachee 
2 BR/2 BA Stilt - Only $230,000 
Kayak on the Weeki Wachee River 
Seawall, Dock, AE Flood Zone 
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Color Conditions Your Hair While Creating  

Beautiful Shine and Body. 
 

Cutting and Styling Techniques  
come with Many Years of Experience and 

Modern Vision to  
Create the Perfect Style for You. 

 
We offer Facial Waxing, Brow & Lash Tinting 

as well as Ear Candling. 
 

Cecile and Dwayne are here to serve you with 
all of the services previously mentioned.   

Please remember we serve both  
Women and Men. 

 

 CONTEMPO SALON  
4291 Shoal Line Blvd 

(352) 597-4939 

a.m. at the Spring Hill Branch Library located at 
9220 Spring Hill Drive. Participants will learn easy 
and inexpensive ways to have a beautiful and long-
lasting landscape that doesn’t wreak havoc on their 
budget. No registration necessary. 
 
Rain Barrel Workshop 
Residents are invited to attend a Rain Barrel Work-
shop on Saturday, April 13, 2019 at 10:30 a.m. at 
the East Hernando Library located at 6457 Wind-
mere Road in Ridge Manor. Rain barrels are $50 
each. Attendance is mandatory to purchase a rain 
barrel; however, you may attend without purchasing 
one. Please make checks payable to HCUD and 
mail to Hernando County Utilities, 15365 Cortez 
Boulevard, Brooksville, FL 34613. Write “Rain Bar-
rel Workshop April 13” on the envelope. Checks will 
be the only form of payment accepted and must be 
received by April 12, 2019. Hernando County Utili-
ties customers who attend the workshop and install 
a rain barrel at their home will receive a one-time 
$25 credit on their water bill. Please bring a vehicle 
that can accommodate a 55-gallon barrel. All sales 
final. 
 
Call (352) 540-6230 to pre-register for this work-
shop by April 11, 2019. 

(Continued from page 14) 
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• Special  

      2 For 1  

      Drilling 

• Docks 

• Floaters  

The Most  

Experienced 

Builders 

Around 

US COAST GUARD AUXILIARY (15-8)  
NEEDS VOLUNTEERS 

 

The Hernando Beach USCGA 
is seeking volunteers to help 
with promotion of classes, spe-
cial events, and more.  There 
are also opportunities to help 
with the upkeep of the flotilla 
building and grounds. Please 
contact Dennis Skonecki at 

262-370-4060 for more information. 

 

•         Pile 
     Drilling 
•         Lifts 
•         Docks 
•         Floaters 

State License CGC044314 
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COMMUNITY 

 

 

Serving Hernando Beach Since 1998 



19 



20 

 BOATING SAFETY ID CARD  
REQUIREMENT 

 
For anyone born on or after January 1, 1988, 
who will be operating a boat in Florida waters 
with an engine of ten (10) horsepower or more, 
the law requires them to complete an approved 
boating safety course and obtain a Florida Boat-
ing Safety ID Card. This card is not a boating li-
cense, it is a certification that the person named 
on the card has successfully completed the re-
quired boating safety course. The card does not 
expire. You can find information on how to obtain 
the card below. 
 
How to get a Florida Boating Safety ID Card 
After you have successfully completed an ap-
proved Florida boating safety course, please fol-
low these steps: 
 
Check with your course provider or instructor to 
see if they will automatically send a request to 
FWC to issue a card. Many online course provid-
ers, and some classroom providers, automatical-
ly submit a ID card request to FWC for all of their 

(Continued on page 22) 

https://myfwc.com/boating/safety-education/courses/
https://myfwc.com/boating/safety-education/courses/
https://myfwc.com/boating/safety-education/courses/
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students who successfully complete an approved 
Florida course. (Because the course providers 
are not affiliated with FWC, they must send stu-
dent information to FWC in order for a card to be 
issued.) If your course provider automatically 
sends a request to FWC for your card, you 
should receive that card within 2 to 3 weeks. 
 
If the course provider or instructor is not going to 
submit the information for FWC to issue a card, 
you can do so using the course completion certifi-
cate you receive from the provider after you have 
passed the course. For online courses, make 
sure you can print a copy of this certificate from 
their website or that you can get an electronic 
copy. If you take a classroom course, make sure 
your instructor provides proof of completion. This 
proof can be a card or certificate, but in order for 
FWC to issue a boating safety ID card, the proof 
of completion must have the following infor-
mation: 
 
Name of the Course 
Name of the student (with middle initial) 

(Continued from page 20) 

(Continued on page 24) 
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BUCCANEER BAY WATER EGG HUNT 

APRIL 20, 2019 

 

The annual egg hunt at Buccaneer Bay 
continues this year on Saturday, April 20, 
2019. Age group and times as follows. 
  
Ages 0-3 11 AM (Kiddie Pool) 
Ages 4-6 12 PM (Kiddie Pool) 
Ages 7-10 1 PM (Beach) 
Ages 11-13 2 PM (Beach) 
  
Please don’t forget to bring your own bas-
ket and swim suit! The event is included in 
the price of admission. 
 
April 20, 2019 
11:00 am - 2:30 pm 
Event Phone: 352-592-5656 
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Address of the student 
Date the course was completed 
 
Most course completion cards/certificates will also 
have a statement (and logo) that says the course 
was approved by the National Association of State 
Boating Law Administrators (NASBLA). 
 
Along with the copy of your proof of course comple-
tion, submit a request for a card by mail (to the ad-
dress below) or by e-mail 
to Bobbercard@MYFWC.com with your name, date 
of birth, return address, phone number and proof of 
completion of the course: 
 
Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission 
Division of Law Enforcement 
Boating Safety Unit 
620 South Meridian Street 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-1600 
 
Important Note: If you are taking the course to sat-
isfy the mandatory violator requirements, you must 
make sure that you include a note or letter with 
your proof of course completion when you submit 
your request for a card. 

(Continued from page 22) 

mailto:Bobbercard@MYFWC.com
https://myfwc.com/boating/regulations/mandatory-boating-education/
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April 2019 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 

HBPOA 

Membership Meeting 

 

Common Insects & 

Plants Class 

5 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

 

 

6 

Gun & Knife Show 

 

7 

Gun & Knife Show 

 

8 

Beachcomber  

Deadline 

9 10 

HB Crime Watch 

Meeting 

 

Shabby Chic 

Landscape 

11 

 

12 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

13 

HBPOA Ladies Tea 

2-4pm 

Pancake Breakfast 

Mermaid Chase 

Rain Barrel Class 

14 

 

 

15 

US Coast Guard 

Auxiliary Meeting 7pm 

 

 

 

16 17 

Port Authority Meeting 

7pm 

 

 

 

18 19 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

 

 

20 

Buccaneer Bay Water 

Egg Hunt 

 

21 

 

22 

 

 

23 24 

 

 

 

 

 

25 26 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

27 

Blueberry Festival 

 

28 

Blueberry Festival 

 

29 
 
 
 
 

 

30 

 

  To be included in 

next month’s  

calendar please  

e-mail your events 

to: 

to Jennifer Brown 

mjajbrown@ 

tampbay.rr.com 

By 04/10/2019. 
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Hernando Beach, Rocky Creek, Little Pine I. Bay, Florida, April 2019 
28.4867° N, 82.6617° W 

JOHN O'BRIEN 

LAND CLEARING and NOXIOUS WEED REMOVAL 

 

                  

 

 
 

State Licensed Herbicide Applicator 

352-279-1509 

 Mon 01 Tue 02 Wed 03 Thu 04 Fri 05 Sat 07 

 

Low Tide 0.13 ft 
07:52 
High Tide 2.46 ft 
12:55 
Low Tide 0.81 ft 
19:53 

High Tide 2.74 ft 
00:23 
Low Tide 0.09 ft 
08:26 
High Tide 2.63 ft 
13:22 
Low Tide 0.53 ft 
20:33 

High Tide 2.85 ft 
01:08 
Low Tide 0.10 ft 
08:56 
High Tide 2.77 ft 
13:46 
Low Tide 0.28 ft 
21:09 

High Tide 2.90 ft 
01:48 
Low Tide 0.15 ft 
09:25 
High Tide 2.89 ft 
14:09 
Low Tide 0.09 ft 
21:44 

High Tide 2.91 ft 
02:25 
Low Tide 0.25 ft 
09:53 
High Tide 2.99 ft 
14:31 
Low Tide −0.07 ft 
22:17 

High Tide 2.87 ft 
03:02 
Low Tide 0.37 ft 
10:21 
High Tide 3.08 ft 
14:54 
Low Tide −0.19 ft 
22:50 

Sun 07 Mon 08 Tue 09 Wed 10 Thu 11 Fri 12 Sat 13 

High Tide 2.80 ft 
03:39 
Low Tide 0.52 ft 
10:50 
High Tide 3.16 ft 
15:18 
Low Tide −0.27 ft 
23:25 

High Tide 2.68 ft 
04:19 
Low Tide 0.69 ft 
11:20 
High Tide 3.21 ft 
15:45 

Low Tide −0.29 ft 
00:03 
High Tide 2.53 ft 
05:03 
Low Tide 0.89 ft 
11:53 
High Tide 3.21 ft 
16:17 

Low Tide −0.24 ft 
00:47 
High Tide 2.33 ft 
05:56 
Low Tide 1.12 ft 
12:31 
High Tide 3.14 ft 
16:55 

Low Tide −0.14 ft 
01:40 
High Tide 2.15 ft 
07:04 
Low Tide 1.34 ft 
13:19 
High Tide 3.00 ft 
17:44 

Low Tide −0.01 ft 
02:49 
High Tide 2.06 ft 
08:33 
Low Tide 1.53 ft 
14:31 
High Tide 2.81 ft 
18:55 

Low Tide 0.06 ft 
04:13 
High Tide 2.15 ft 
10:08 
Low Tide 1.56 ft 
16:12 
High Tide 2.69 ft 
20:34 

Sun 14 Mon 15 Tue 16 Wed 17 Thu 18 Fri 19 Sat 20 

Low Tide 0.02 ft 
05:36 
High Tide 2.35 ft 
11:16 
Low Tide 1.32 ft 
17:47 
High Tide 2.75 ft 
22:12 

Low Tide −0.07 ft 
06:44 
High Tide 2.58 ft 
12:01 
Low Tide 0.92 ft 
18:58 
High Tide 2.93 ft 
23:30 

Low Tide −0.11 ft 
07:38 
High Tide 2.80 ft 
12:38 
Low Tide 0.48 ft 
19:54 

High Tide 3.09 ft 
00:33 
Low Tide −0.07 ft 
08:23 
High Tide 3.00 ft 
13:10 
Low Tide 0.07 ft 
20:42 

High Tide 3.18 ft 
01:28 
Low Tide 0.06 ft 
09:03 
High Tide 3.16 ft 
13:41 
Low Tide −0.24 ft 
21:26 

High Tide 3.17 ft 
02:17 
Low Tide 0.26 ft 
09:40 
High Tide 3.28 ft 
14:11 
Low Tide −0.43 ft 
22:08 

High Tide 3.07 ft 
03:03 
Low Tide 0.49 ft 
10:15 
High Tide 3.35 ft 
14:41 
Low Tide −0.51 ft 
22:48 

Sun 21 Mon 22 Tue 23 Wed 24 Thu 25 Fri 26 Sat 27 

High Tide 2.91 ft 
03:48 
Low Tide 0.72 ft 
10:48 
High Tide 3.36 ft 
15:11 
Low Tide −0.47 ft 
23:28 

High Tide 2.71 ft 
04:32 
Low Tide 0.93 ft 
11:21 
High Tide 3.32 ft 
15:42 

Low Tide −0.34 ft 
00:08 
High Tide 2.49 ft 
05:17 
Low Tide 1.12 ft 
11:54 
High Tide 3.22 ft 
16:15 

Low Tide −0.14 ft 
00:50 
High Tide 2.29 ft 
06:06 
Low Tide 1.29 ft 
12:30 
High Tide 3.07 ft 
16:53 

Low Tide 0.09 ft 
01:36 
High Tide 2.13 ft 
07:05 
Low Tide 1.44 ft 
13:14 
High Tide 2.86 ft 
17:38 

Low Tide 0.32 ft 
02:33 
High Tide 2.05 ft 
08:17 
Low Tide 1.55 ft 
14:17 
High Tide 2.63 ft 
18:41 

Low Tide 0.50 ft 
03:43 
High Tide 2.10 ft 
09:36 
Low Tide 1.56 ft 
15:44 
High Tide 2.45 ft 
20:10 

Sun 28 Mon 29 Tue 30     

Low Tide 0.57 ft 
05:01 
High Tide 2.25 ft 
10:39 
Low Tide 1.39 ft 
17:18 
High Tide 2.43 ft 
21:43 

Low Tide 0.57 ft 
06:07 
High Tide 2.45 ft 
11:23 
Low Tide 1.08 ft 
18:30 
High Tide 2.53 ft 
22:59 

Low Tide 0.54 ft 
06:57 
High Tide 2.65 ft 
11:58 
Low Tide 0.73 ft 
19:23 

    



27 

 

 

Two Locations to Serve You Better:   
3193 Shoal Line Blvd                           2715 Forest Road 

Hernando Beach, FL 34607                      Spring Hill, FL 34606 
  

Download our app  
by texting wz4x3p  
to 87778 or visit  
our website 
www.mamoteam.com 

 

Sarah Mamo, Realtor® Salesperson  

John Mamo, Realtor®  

Contact us today for a Free Market  

Analysis to see what your home is 

worth.  

352-688-3328 

For All Your Real Estate Needs 
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POSTMASTER:  Dated material please deliver before March 30, 2019. 

Hernando Beach 
Property Owners Assoc. 
PO Box 3198 
Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 

 
 LOOKING FOR A  

HERNANDO BEACH 

POOL HOME? 

Call the McRae’s now: 

352-279-8628 John McRae 

352-279-8629 Ann McRae  

 

Beautiful, Direct Access, 2 story waterfront home with inground, 

salt water pool.  Updated kitchen with granite counters and 

wood cabinets plus stainless steel appliances. Light and bright 

home with skylights and plantation shutters, large master suite 

with private sitting room, hard wood floors, screen enclosed 

porch & fenced yard to keep your pets safe. Huge garage 

$432,000.00 Call the McRae’s today for your personal tour. 


